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4th April 2025 

 
Newsletter 

 
 
Mr Newsham 
As you are aware Mr Newsham is currently on secondment at Meadowhead Junior School in 
Blackburn. It with a mixture of sadness and pride that I can now share that he was interviewed and 
appointed the role of their new substantive Head Teacher. Whilst this is sad news for us, it is 
amazing news for him! I am sure you will wish him well on his new venture. 
 
Dinner Money 
Unfortunately, due to price increases, the cost of school dinners will be increasing from £2.50 per 
day to £2.60 per day, or £13 per week, after Easter. From September, this will increase again to 
£2.70 per day or £13.50 per week. There will be new menus staring on 22nd April. 
 
Recycling 
There are new rules regarding recycling which mean we now have to recycle everything including 
food. I have been talking to the children about making sure they eat all their lunch and not waste 
anything. I have also said that children on packed lunches now need to bring any waste back home 
with them and throw it away at home. 
 
Drop – Off 
Please could we ask that you bring your child all the way to school in the morning when dropping off 
at school. Especially if you are running late, thank you. 
 
Trips 
Just a reminder that payments for Hothersall Lodge are due by 22nd May and Blackpool Zoo are due 
by 2nd May.  
 
Origami Club 
Just to let you know after the holidays, origami club will be moved to a Thursday except for the last 
week when it will be Monday.  
Here are the dates: 
Thursday 24th April  
Thursday 1st May  
Thursday 8th May  
Thursday 15th May  
The last session will be on Monday 19th May.  
 
Easter Break 
A reminder that we break up for Easter today at 1:45pm and return to school on Tuesday 22nd April 
at 8:40am.  
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